
     
 

 
 

 

‘On a learning journey together’ 
Sofrydd Road, Crumlin, Blaenau Gwent NP11 5DW 

 
              Head Teacher: Mrs H Hickinbottom NPQH 

Tel: 01495 244003 

                                                                                                

E-mail: sofrydd.primary@blaenau-gwent.gov.uk 

               Website: www.sofryddprimaryschool.com/ 

          

 
 
 
01.05.2025 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
As you will be all have seen we are nearly at the end of the substantial development works here in school. 
The MUGA was completed this week and the children couldn’t wait to use this fabulous resource. We are 
now having works to develop our playground on the top yard, behind the school, and this includes an 
outdoor classroom which we are very excited about. 
 
Thank you for bearing with us while we develop our grounds. We are in the process of arranging a range 
of community groups to enable organised sports activities in the MUGA. Updates to follow but if you 
would be interested in working with any community groups please get in touch. 
 
We are also mindful of the space being used for community use beyond the school day. This is why the 
local authority developed the school field and the mini gym equipment at the bottom of the field. In 
addition to this space the MUGA will be open outside of school hours over the coming weeks and we ask 
that our community do not use the space to walk their dogs. 
 
 
With best wishes  
 
 

H. Hickinbottom 

Mrs Helen Hickinbottom 
Headteacher 
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